
BEFORE THE HEARING EXAMINER 
CITY OF SEATTLE 

    
In the Matter of the Appeal of 
Hearing Examiner Files: 
       MUP-15-022(W) 
NEIGHBORS ENCOURAGING     S-15-003 
REASONABLE DEVELOPMENT 
       (DPD Files 3014342 and 3015697 
From a Decision and Interpretation issued  Interpretation No. 13-005) 
by the Director, Department of Planning 
and Development APPELLANT’S LISTING OF ADDITIONAL WITNESSES AND 

EXHIBITS  
 
 
Pursuant to the Prehearing Order dated September 18, 2015, Appellant Neighbors Encouraging Reasonable 
Development (“NERD”) submits the following lists of additional witnesses and exhibits, to supplement the witnesses and 
exhibits already submitted. 
 

I. Additional witnesses that may be called by Appellant 
 
1. Michael L Podowski 

206.386.1988 
Mike.Podowski@seattle.gov 

 Planning and Development 
 

2. Kirk Prindle 
425.388.3311 x2006 
kirkprindle@comcast.net 
 

Kirk Prindle resided at 4036 32nd Avenue SW, Seattle, WA 98126 during the application period for the 
proposed development being appealed.  He is expected to testify concerning candid discussions he had with 
the DPD lead planner, Seth Amrhein, after the applicant submitted the proposed development application. 
 

II. Additional list of exhibits 
 
1. Proposed Director’s Rule (“DR”) 06-2015 
2. NERD letter to Department of Planning and Development (“DPD”) Director, Diane Sugimura relating to 

DR 06-2015 
3. NERD letter to Michael Podowski, during open comment period relating to DR 06-2015 

 
III. Additional request for production 

 
1. NERD reserves the right to make additional requests for production, depending on the information yet 

to be provided in our initial Discovery request.  Only upon review of the requested material, once 
provided, will NERD be able to determine whether additional requests for production are needed. 

 
Respectfully, 
 
Chuck Burkhalter Jr. 
On behalf of NERD 
Dated this 13th day of October, 2015, at Seattle, Washington 
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